
HIGHLIGHTS OF THE PRESIDENT’S DAILY ACTIVITIES – Thursday, October 22, 2015 

 President Ellen Johnson Sirleaf has reaffirmed government’s commitment to implement United 

Nations Mission in Liberia (UNMIL) drawdown plan fully cognizant of the security vacuum that 

will be created and the election challenges in 2017. 

  

The Liberian leader spoke at the United Nations Day reception marking the observance of the 

70th anniversary of the United Nations held at the UNMIL headquarters, Pan African Plaza, on 

Thursday, October 22, 2015. 

  

President Sirleaf said though she acknowledge the gap the departure of UNMIL will create and 

the huge challenge the 2017 elections possesses, she was confident that Liberia can take over its 

own security. 

   

She thanked UNMIL for the significant role it played in the fight against the deadly Ebola virus 

disease from the country. 

  


